
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ref : PAB/KB 

10th June 2021 

 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

We have now checked and entered the grades for all of our students. The exam board have 

the grades and will scrutinise our submitted grades and evidence. The grades will then be 

shared with students and family members on August 12th. Pupils will have a half hour slot in 

forms to collect their grades. If you miss the slot there will be a catch up slot after the final 

form have collected their grades or they can be collected from the main office. 

Next week we will be completing all masterclasses and activities virtually. This is due to 

increasing numbers of covid cases in St. Helens. Year 11 should not attend school unless 

it is absolutely necessary and agreed by Mr Weaver. We are sorry for the inconvenience 

but we have to keep the students as safe as possible. 

The venue have cancelled our prom booking and the local authority are advising all schools 

not to hold a prom. We will therefore have to postpone or cancel this event. We are waiting 

to hear from the venue if we can re-book the prom for Thursday, 22nd July. I am sorry if you 

have booked a holiday at this time but picking a date that suits everyone would be 

impossible. Hopefully though we can have an enjoyable evening after a challenging year. I 

will email updates as I receive them. 

We will have to cancel the Year 11 success/ celebration assembly on Monday, 28th June, 

due to the surge in Covid cases. We will aim to incorporate some of the activities (eg shirt 

signing) into our postponed ‘Prom’ event. More details on this to follow nearer the time but if 

you have a shirt prepared for signing, keep it ready for Thursday, 22nd July.  

The postponed Duke of Edinburgh event will hopefully take place at the end of July. More 

details to follow from Mr Crosby.  

Thanks for your patience and understanding at a very challenging time for our community. 

We must continue to work together to avoid the closure of school, isolation of students and 

the spread of the virus. 

I hope you all have an enjoyable and safe weekend.  

Yours sincerely,  

 

Mr P Abram  
Head of School  
 


